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ar Parents, 
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Dear Parents/Carers 

 

I want to begin by thanking parents, staff and pupils for their forbearance and support in this first term. I 

think that much has been achieved and pupils have adapted to new ways.  Year 9’s have started well 

on their GCSE courses and Years 10 and 11 have seen more rigour in their studies which augers well for 

future public examination success. 

 

We have a stable staff, with high expectations for the academic success of all our pupils, and 

the  standard of behaviour exhibited by pupils is good, improving and conducive to progress being 

made.  Homework is being rigorously set and marked and this is encouraging pupils to give of their best.  

Our Catholic life remains at the core of everything we do and, as we have moved into Advent, we have 

been honouring the Salvatorian tradition,  encouraging our pupils to reflect the optimism and joy that is 

heralded by the coming of our Saviour and enjoyed by those who come to know Christ. 

 

Our Senior Citizens Party epitomised the very best of pupils serving their community.  Over 60 

guests enjoyed mouth-watering sandwiches, cakes and desserts made by our boys in Food Technology.  

The choir sang, lustily, a medley of traditional carols.  I would like to thank parents and pupils alike for their 

generous donations to the hampers.  We have been distributing them to those in need at Christmas time.  

 

My commendations and thanks go to our Editor in Chief, Mrs Lesley Jones, for this splendid publication, 

giving a  flavour of the action packed nature of our school.  I am delighted that our sports teams 

are  doing so well and that the renowned Salvatorian spirit is enabling more victories than losses on the 

sports field.   

 

We welcome to the Design Technology department Mr Nathan Cardwell and in English Mr Daniel Potts.  

We are planning to bring the Year 10s onto the Priestmead Campus which will minimise staff                     

travel  between sites. Our building project is on schedule and we are eagerly anticipating moving into a 

pristine and fully equipped new school.   

 

Uniform this Year has been of a high standard. Could I remind you that outer coats should be navy or 

black and   dissuade your son from having any graduated hairstyles or shaved eyebrows over 

the  Christmas period? 

 

You will be receiving your son’s second grid grades early in the new Year and the Governors have made 

a contribution to ensure that all Year 7 and 8 pupils will receive a reading book. 

 

On behalf of the Governors, Father Richard, the Trust Board and all the staff, I would like to wish you a 

Happy and Holy Christmas. 

 

Martin Tissot       Alan Bryant 

Martin Tissot        Alan Bryant 

Executive Headteacher      Head of School 
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New Build… a glimpse of the future   

East Elevation 1 

East Elevation 2 

West Elevation  
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New Build… a glimpse of the future   

North Elevation North Block 

North Elevation South 

South Elevation North Block   

South Elevation South 
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Remembrance Day 2017 

This Year Remembrance Day was observed by Years 7, 8 & 9 on our Priestmead 

Site and by Years 10 & 11 on the Salvatorian Site. It was a very dreary day and we 

all gathered in the playgrounds on respective sites.  The playground on 

the  Salvatorian site is also the home to our own remembrance bench.  

 

We were blessed to have Sam Pierce playing the trumpet on both sites.  The music  

stirred a lot of emotion within us all and made the day a very special one.  The sun 

even came out for a brief period whilst he was playing.  Our Remembrance Day 

this Year was made more real by the discovery of a World War 2 air 

raid  shelter  discovered on the Salvatorian Site when Kier were digging up 

the  playground.  (see further on for the newspaper article). 

Salvatorian  College Remembrance day 2017 
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Remembrance Day 2017 

Salvatorian  College Remembrance day 2017 
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Table tennis  
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Table tennis club started at the Salvatorian site  

after half term and has proved to be very  popular.   We 

now run 2 sessions of 20 mins during lunch time.  It is a great 

way to get  rid of some energy whilst having fun.   Even 

some teachers have popped in to challenge the  

students.                               Mrs Jones   

 

 

 

Table tennis Club 
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Chess Club 

Page 

Annual Christmas Hamper Appeal  

Our local Waitrose in Harrow 

Weald included  Salvatorian College in 

their October Community Matters 

Scheme (green tokens) to support our annual Christmas 

Hamper donations for the needy in our parish.  We are 

truly grateful to Waitrose for their continued  support. 

Also a huge thank you to all Salvatorian Students and staff that have 

contributed  cans of food, tea, coffee,  sugar and  their time to       

putting  together this Annual Christmas Hamper drive.  A special thank 

you goes to Mrs Watt, who tirelessly gives from her heart to organise 

this special event every year. 

‘Even a poor plan is better than no plan at all.’ - Mikhail 

Chigorin 

Chess has grown positively at Salvatorian this term with 40 to 50 young men from both 

campuses being involved. The chess club has regular matches in SR8 at the Salvatori-

an campus, which are frequently so  popular we run out of sets; often the second 

round play is so heavy in demand that the boys are occasionally late for line-up at 

the end of lunchtime.  At Priestmead, in PR2 and occasionally in the school library, the 

junior wing of the Chess Club has grown  enormously in popularity, with a regular 

group of 10 or more boys playing friendlies or in competitive ‘league’ games for points. As of writing the current league leader 

is Niall O’Kane (9D) with 9 points: undefeated.  Second place is held by James Elder (9B) who is on 7 points: two wins and a 

draw. Both these young men are experienced and thoughtful players and it is a pleasure to see the quiet crowd who come to 

view their strategic thinking in action. It is no exaggeration to describe some 

of the matches as breath-taking to behold; the concentration which goes 

into the league  matches is unique, with some taking more than an entire 

lunchtime to complete!   

I look forward to another term of helping           

Salvatorians develop, learn and master the         

complexities  behind one of the most ancient 

games of thinking, planning and execution: chess.  

Mr R Browne 

Chess 
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English Clubs 

Handwriting 

Debating 

 

 

This Year at Salvatorian College we have introduced a 

‘Handwriting Club’ for all our students to prepare them 

for examinations; specifically, subject teachers have 

nominated students from their classes who would     

benefit from this club. Our intention with this after 

school club is to model, tutor and give direct teacher 

expertise in writing for students who need direction with their handwriting skills. Each tutorial 

is 30 minutes in length and is taken by a member of the English department, using specially 

chosen learning materials. These    materials are then successfully developed in unison with 

the pupil promoting a positive outcome of shaping letters and words legibly, quickly, and 

with the added benefit of having fun when writing. Many of the boys who attend enjoy 

seeing their own progress and  improvement in the skill of handwriting. 

 

 

 

At Salvatorian College, we take on the opportunity to work with a number of    educational  

programs to assist us in engaging our pupils across the  curriculum areas. Our current initiative is 

working alongside a program called PIXL Up for     Debate. This is a major new oracy                   

Programme for state schools in England. The goal of the program is to provide students with a 

wealth of knowledge in how to debate.  

In doing so, we have created the KS3, ‘Salvatorian College Debate Club’ which takes place 

every lunchtime at Priestmead. During our         

meetings, we provide students with content, 

structure, response, language and delivery          

debate material, as well as a podium to discuss 

authentic real-life issues that are currently being 

debated within society today. The teams that are 

created during our club meeting, will have the         

opportunity to compete against other  debaters 

across England in late March, in the annual        

national debate competition. 

Page 13 
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Senior Citizen’s High Tea  
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On Thursday 14th December we had our very first “Senior Citizen’s 

High Tea Christmas Party”.  The students from all Years helped by 

pouring tea, serving sandwiches 

and cakes and we were treated 

to our wonderful Year 7 choir  serenading 

everyone with  Christmas songs.   

There was also a sing along for everyone to 

join in.  There were many smiling faces and 

an atmosphere of Christmas as we served 

the Senior Citizens of Care Homes in our        

Community.  We also had the  pleasure of  

seeing  Mr Templeton perform his magic tricks.   

A huge thank you to everyone that helped to organise 

and set up the room for the day.  As always,  the            

Salvatorian Family pull together to make it a very special 

occasion.   We look forward to next Year’s event with  

excitement. 
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Senior Citizen’s High Tea  

“You younger men, be subject to your elders and all of you, clothe yourselves with 

humility towards one another,  for God is opposed to the proud but gives grace to 

the humble”.                              1 Peter 5 : 5 
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Senior Citizen’s High Tea  

Dear all 

 
Can I say a big thankyou from all the residents and staff of 

Birchwood Grange for a wonderfully organised Christmas 

tea party.  The choir, the food and service was such a 

credit to the school.  The boys were pleasant and         

helpful  and a credit to you.  Thank you again for the kind 

invitation. If we can help your school in any way please 

do let us know.  

 

Helen Abbott 

Well-being coordinator  

Birchwood Grange 

A HUGE thank you 

to Kier for               

sponsoring our        

Senior Citizen’s 

High Tea Christmas 

Party. 

The following Care Homes               

attended our Senior Citizen’s 

High Tea Christmas Party:   

Barchester - Brook House Care 

Preston Lodge 

Birchwood Grange Care Home 

St Josephs Church 

Bradley Court Sudbury 

Kenton House 

Primrose House 

The Laurels Residential Care 

Home 

Karuna Manor Care Home 

Rowanweald Residential  

Knights Court 
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Awards Evening : Year 11 2016-2017 
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Awards Evening : Year 11 2016-2017 

Page 18 



19 

 

Awards Evening : Year 11 2016-2017 
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Year 7 Choir led by Mr Fowler 

Our guest speaker Mr McCooke,  

An ex-pupil 
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Anti-Bullying Week  
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All different. All Equal. 
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Anti-Bullying Week  
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All different. All Equal. 

The Year 9 Art students were set a challenge for Anti-bullying week:  to       

design and create an anti-bullying campaign poster. The students worked in 

small groups and used cameras to capture an image that could be used for their 

campaign. The results for their posters are fantastic and currently displayed around 

both school sites. 

Year 9 
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English 

 

This year, the English teachers have been 

working hard to prepare the Year 11 students 

for their upcoming exams. So far, this term, the boys have 

been refining their reading, learning and penmanship skills. 

Particularly focusing on reading and writing in Language    

Paper One and Two; as well as deciphering text, modern 

novels and annotating poems in Literature Paper Two. The 

boys have been studying very hard to ensure they are 

meeting their target scores for English. This focus is evident in 

their lessons and the content they are producing in their workbooks. The whole 

English Department wishes the Salvatorian boys all the best in their exams for the 

2017 academic Year.           

          Miss Hasell 

As we all know, the GCSE exams are not too far away for the Year 

10 boys. The English teachers have been putting in a lot of 

work this term in order to prepare them for next Year. The 

main focus until now has been Literature Paper 1 and        

Language Paper 1. The boys have been analysing the            

allegorical novel 'Animal Farm’ and its context in great 

depth. They have also been annotating and finding the 

meaning behind poems that are in the 'Power and Conflict' 

cluster. Language Paper 1 has been a focal point and it is 

clear that the students enjoy engaging in creative writing. 

Their hard work is apparent through the level of work             

produced in their exercise books. The English department 

urges the boys to keep up their efforts in order for them to 

achieve the grades they deserve.  

Miss Flanagan 

 

 

Year 11  

Year 10 
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English 

This academic year our Year 9 pupils have studied non-fiction texts, 

poetry and writing: both descriptive and essay based. Currently we 

are working through some excellent British verse including Shelley, Browning, and 

Byron. As the year progresses Year 9 will study a novel and a play as part of their 

preparation for GCSE. As an added benefit to the normal curriculum we offer           

debating and handwriting lessons for our students at this Year level. 

Mr Browne 

 

Year 9 
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English 

 

Currently, the Year 8 pupils at Salvatorian College 

are understanding the connotations of word 

choices in texts, as well as investigating and analysing speakers’ 

motivations and emotions in writing. This is part of the creative 

writing and war poetry scheme of work in English. All pupils 

across Year 8 are working progressively throughout their lessons 

to understand how poetry was written during WW1 and WW2, in an effort to study 

the progression of language and understand different perspectives of such time 

periods. Using this content, the boys have then had to create analytical responses 

in the form of structured paragraphs in their work books, practicing exam style 

questions in preparation for their end of Year assessment.  

Miss White 

 

This year, the current Year 7 pupils have been formulating creative 

writing pieces in their short stories unit of work. The particular focus,       

getting students to use a range of descriptive techniques in their own 

writing, is similar to those they have identified in other textual works. The 

boys have also been encouraged to read a wide variety of sources 

during lessons and at home, which will enable them to expand their own             

vocabulary.  

Miss Mabika  

Year 8  

Year 7  

Page 24 



25 

 

History 

This term, Year 7 students have been             

exploring how William of Normandy             

maintained control of England after winning 

the Battle of Hastings. This was an extremely difficult task as there were 1,500,000 Anglo Saxons 

compared to only 10,000 Normans.  William built Motte and Bailey castles to keep control and 

intimidate the locals! Year 7 students created their own fantastic Motte and Bailey castles as part 

of a castle building competition.  

Motte and Bailey Castles 
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History 
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Drama Trip to The Lyric Theatre 

As part of the pupils’ Drama      

exam for Component 3 they 

are to evaluate and analyse 

a live theatre performance. 

They were given the              

opportunity to go the 'Lyric 

Theatre' in Hammersmith to 

see 'The Seagull' by Anton 

Chekhov.  

 

They also took part in a         

workshop before seeing the 

live show. The pictures          

show the pupils in the      

workshop and exploring the 

relationships between the 

characters and the plot of 

the play. The Year 10 pupils 

were highly engaged and             

represented the school well 

with outstanding behaviour 

throughout the day. 

 Ms White  
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Drama Trip to The Lyric Theatre 
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Science : Student Work  
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Dorenton Anthonyogarajah 

Robert Lam  

Year 11 Revising for their  

GCSE Science Mock 
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Triple Science : Student Work  
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Jaroslaw Ciba : Y11 Triple Scientist 
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Science Mock Exams : Year 11 Revising 
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Art  : Anti-Bullying Project 

The Year 10 Art students were set a challenge for Anti-

bullying week; to design and create an anti-bullying 

campaign poster. The students worked in small groups and used    

cameras to capture a image that could be used for their           

campaign. The results for their posters are fantastic and currently 

displayed around both school sites. 

Year 10 
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Art and Design :  GCSE Mock Exam  
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GCSE Art and Design : Final Mock Pieces 
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GCSE Art and Design : Final Mock Pieces 
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Year 8 Graphic Art 
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Throughout the term Year 8 have been studying 'Graphic Art'. The students 

have learnt about the different uses and application of graphics in Art and 

Design. 

Year 8 
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Year 9 Art   

Year 9 have been making work in response to 

the theme 'Organic Mechanic'. Throughout the 

term we have investigated a variety of materials and   

process, and looked a range of artists that       

connect to both elements of organic mechanic. 

Year 9 
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Year 9 Soap Sculpture  

Throughout the Autumn Term the Year 9 Art students investigated the work of  Henry 

Moore. To do this they looked at a range of his work and responded using a variety of 

art materials and techniques, including drawing and sculpture. As a homework task 

the pupils were each given a white bar of soap and asked to carve a sculpture inspired by       

Henry Moore's abstract forms. The pupils did a fantastic job to create individual pieces of work, 

demonstrating how a simple material can be carved and manipulated into an abstract form.  

Year 9 
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Creative Arts - Art and Design Photography - GCSE  
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The Year 11 GCSE Photographers have been preparing for their mock exam. Each      

pupil has selected a theme and created a portfolio of work in response to their topic. 

The pupils have worked really hard to create individual and original pieces of work. 

Watch this space for the mock exam final photographs.                     

              Ms Hands  

Year 11 
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Creative Arts - Art and Design Photography - GCSE  
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Creative Arts - Art and Design Photography - GCSE  
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Year 10 Photography : Identity 
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Throughout the Autumn term the Year 10 GCSE Photography 

students have been studying the topic 'Identity'. The pupils 

have also covered a range sub themes that have intro-

duced them to a range of camera settings and skills, such as the rule of 

thirds and shutter speed. 

           Ms Hands  

Year 1 
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Year 10 Drawing in Photography  
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The second year, Year 10 pupils,  have been provided with 

the  challenging topic of 'Drawing in Photography'. In this  

topic the pupils have been learning how to apply a range of drawing 

techniques to their photographic work.    Ms Hands  

 

Year 2  
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Design Technology - KS3 
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 Making Mock-ups and creating Isometric Drawings 

Years 7 and 8 have been learning about the design, 

build, test process designers use in order to create, develop and refine designs. 

As part of their assessment to develop their idea for a birdbox, students  

were required to make a mockup of their design using cardboard and  

then create a three-dimensional drawing of it. 

This is called ‘Isometric Projection’ which is a method for visually repre-

senting three-dimensional objects in two dimensions in technical and          

engineering drawings. Being able to             

develop and master three-dimensional 

drawing skills is a huge asset to students’ 

skillsets for GCSE Product Design. 

Ms Freeman  

Birdbox Project  
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Year 9 Product Design  
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Collaborative Cross Project 

What a great opportunity for the DT department to 

work collaboratively with the Religious Education 

and the  Creative Arts departments! 

 

Students studying Product Design,  in Year 9, were   

given a design brief to create crosses from            

plywood, to be used in our school Liturgies for the 

RE  Department.  Students first looked at symbolism 

and what crosses symbolise,  to  understand the        

purpose behind the design task, before carrying out 

research into    existing cross  designs as inspiration 

to come up with their very own ideas. Basic           

designing and making skills were used to create 

particular joints in plywood and apply finishing 

touches to their creative designs.  

 

The crosses were then passed on to Mr James’ art 

class to be painted and  decorated. 

Ms Freeman  

Year 9  
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GCSE Product Design  
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Product Design students have 

been well underway with the 

construction of their design of a children’s 

educational toy. With the help of period 6 

lessons and Saturday sessions held in the 

Priestmead site workshop, students have 

shown great progress so far to produce 

strong and refined wooden toys for their          

coursework.       Ms Freeman 

Year 11 
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PE :  Basketball  
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On Thursday 30th November, the U16 Basketball Team     

travelled to Canons High for what was billed as a knock-out 

match within the group stages of this Year’s competition. 

Having increased their application towards team training, 

the boys arrived at the game in an optimistic frame of 

mind. They did not disappoint in one form, completing a resounding 52-30 point’s 

victory against a solid Cannons high team.  

 

With team captain Reece Chang unavailable due to   

illness, there were opportunities for some of our extended 

squad players to impress, which they dually obliged. On 

the front foot from the very first minute, the game was 

controlled by rolling point guards Rizalito Mangilit (10 

points) and Senan Rowe (6 points).  

 

An excellent platform of controlled basketball allowed 

for Centre Kivuvu Live (28 points), and Power Forward 

Jahreem Charles (8 points) to dominate on both offensive and defensive plays. Top scorer Kivuvu 

Live played with his heart on his sleeve throughout as he provided the team with a balance of 

aggression and precision near the basket. Some excellent rebounding from Tijo Joyson                  

(8 rebounds) and Stephen Mulchrone (4 rebounds) made our cause even more solid as a             

defensive force. An improving Joseph Maxwell added to the team’s dynamism going forward 

with some  incisive plays.  

The boys now go into their final group game of this Year’s competition against Park High in a 

Semi-Final position. Training continues to 

be held every Monday and Wednesday 

lunchtime in the gym, with the boys   

showing high aspirations of improving on 

last Year’s semi-final defeat over the 

coming months.  

Well done to all involved!  

      

  Mr Lenane 

Emphatic Victory for U16 Basketball 
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PE : Football  
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Year 10 Football Team advance to Quarter Finals 

Year 10 team advanced to Middlesex 

Cup Quarter Finals with a fine 2-0      

victory against a strong John Lyon 

school. Negus Malcolm opened the scoring with a cool finish in the 

bottom corner after 8 mins.  

 

Jack Curd produced a couple of very good saves to keep the scores level.             

Gyimah Asante was causing many problems with his marauding runs down the right 

flank and Darragh Griffin was a stalwart playing in front of the back four. Ashley 

Louis sealed the victory midway through the  second half with a fine finish. It was 

another impressive performance from the Year 

10 team and they will be keen to advance         

further in the competition.  

Mr Creamer  
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Geography 
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Year 10 Geography : River landscapes in the UK 
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Geography 
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Year 10 Geography : River landscapes in the UK 



51 

 

Page 51 

Salvatorian Staff Celebrate Founder’s Day 
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Merry Christmas from Salvatorian College 
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Merry Christmas from Salvatorian College 

Chemis-Tree from the Science Department  

On this holy night, may your 

heart be illuminated with love, 

joy and peace.   

We wish you a wonderful festive 

season.  

 

Merry Christmas to you all! 
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